
East Granby Board of Education 

Regular Meeting Minutes for 

Monday, January 25, 2021 

 

Board Members Present: Others Present: 

Mr. Bob Paskiewicz Melissa F. Bavaro-Grande, Superintendent 

Mr. Bob Ravens-Seger Raymond Engle, Business Manager 

Mrs. Lynn Landolina Lisa Kline, Board Clerk 

Mr. John Welsh Amanda Cormier, Visitor 

Mrs. Lucia Ziobro Jessica Aniskoff, Visitor 

Mr. John Ziobro Hillery Lundell, Visitor 

Mr. John Corcoran Tina Lengyel, Visitor 

  Patrick McKenney, Visitor 

Board Members Absent: Becky Hayes, Visitor 

Mrs. Michele Holt 

Mrs. Karey Pond  

 

I. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance 

With a quorum present, Bob Paskiewicz, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m., and 

all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.    

a.  Additions to Agenda - None 

b.    Comments from Visitors Regarding Agenda Items – None 
 

II.  Chairperson’s Report 

a. Committee Assignments and Committee Chairs  

The board is working on finalizing the list of committee assignments. 
 

III.  Superintendent’s Report 

a. Preschool and Kindergarten Registration 
Preschool registration will be a drive-thru held on February 10, 2021 from 6-6:30 pm at Carl 

Allgrove School with a snow date of February 11, 2021.  Registration materials can be found 

online or by calling the Student Support Services department. 

Kindergarten registration is scheduled for the week of February 8, 2021.  You can register 

electronically on the Carl Allgrove School website. 

b. School Update 

 Free Breakfast and Lunch Program 

We experienced technical difficulties with accessing the link to the menu but it was 

resolved.  Over 100 meals have been ordered so far.  The link to place a meal order can 

be accessed on the school district website under the parents tab. 

Melissa Bavaro-Grande provided a COVID-19 update and thanked the families for erring on 

the side of caution and keeping their children home. 

c.  Allgrove Air Conditioning Update 

Bob Ravens-Seger shared that work to install the ductless splits at Carl Allgrove School is 

scheduled to commence on March 1, 2021 and be completed by June 15, 2021.   
 

IV. Agenda Items for Future Meetings - None 
    

V.   Comments from Visitors – None 
   

  VI.   Adjournment 

MOTION:  a motion was made by John Ziobro, seconded by Bob Ravens-Seger to adjourn the meeting.  

Motion approved unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 p.m.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Lisa Kline 

Board Clerk 
These minutes are issued pending Board of Education approval. 


